
MINUTES OF BOTTISHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 06/18

Held on Monday 4th June 2018 in the Poppy Room, Royal British Legion commencing 7.30pm

PRESENT:

Cllr Bryant – Chair.  Cllr’s Buchanan, Maczkiewicz and Ogborn.  D/Cllr Sharp also attended for part of the meeting.

85.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:
Received from Cllr’s Bacon, Dickson, Di Lorenzo, Jerman, Jolley, O’Dell and Walton.  Also received from C/Cllr Shuter.
86.
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:
These were agreed and signed.
87.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS:
None declared.

88.
MATTERS ARISING:
a)  Parking outside of shops
Cllr Ogborn had recently met with one of the shop keepers. It was observed that from 7am that day 4-5 cars had been parked in the lay-by for a few hours, indicating that the congestion here was partly being caused by residents/shop workers. The shopkeeper confirmed this is a regular occurrence and is keen to see the private car park at the rear of the shops (provided for residents/shop workers) more usable to encourage parking there - by upgrading the surface and introducing lighting. They suggested that Parish Council could approach 3 other shops that currently have back lights facing the car park, asking that they replace them with motion sensor lights - to improve safety in winter evenings.  
Cllr Bryant felt that Parish Council should also write to the owner of the car park, explaining that residents/shop workers are not happy to park in the rear car park because of the condition of the road surface.  Parish Council feel that as the owner of the site they have a legal responsibility to keep the area safe. Cllr Maczkiewicz asked if we could ask anyone for legal advice concerning this.  Cllr Bryant said she would be happy to contact Maggie Camp at ECDC to ask for her advice. It was suggested that a maximum waiting limit of 2 hours could be adequate for customers of the hair-dressers -although they would be contacted before any action was taken. Cllr Ogborn will seek C/Cllr Shuter’s advice on this.                                                            ACTION:  CLLR OGBORN TO CONTACT C/CLLR SHUTER AND SPEAK TO OTHER SHOP OWNERS.  CLLR BRYANT TO CONTACT MAGGIE CAMP, ECDC.
b) Newman’s Farm

We are waiting for D/Cllr Chaplin to update us on this.

c)
Annual Meeting
Cllr Buchanan said the Annual Meeting had attracted roughly the same amount of residents as previous years as most of the people present were district, county or parish councillors or speakers at the meeting.  She also felt that we had a lot of speakers and it would be better for our Chair to speak first rather than last.  It was felt that we needed to look at something different next year and it was suggested that next year we have a shorter meeting with no speakers as it will be election time and then look at doing something different the following year.  The Clerk suggested contacting other parish councils to ask what they do, she knew that one in particular just had a display of reports/planning etc. and were open in the afternoon/evening for residents to drop in and meet with cllr’s.  
d)  Primary School Play Area
Cllr Di Lorenzo and Cllr Bryant have been working on this and now have the paperwork for the Clerk to sign on behalf of the Parish Council to appoint a solicitor. The solicitor will then be able to draft a new licence.  The solicitor has suggested that the school field should be included in the licence.  Cllr Bryant was reluctant to do so and Cllr Buchanan did not support this as it could be a liability in the future which Cllr Ogborn agreed with.  Cllr Bryant had been concerned that on walking past in the evening the school gates had been open and had informed the Head teacher of this.  They have said that they are looking at perhaps putting a timed lock on the gate like the one at BVC.  The group discussed security at the primary school and the role of the caretaker in locking up.
e)  Parish Forum Meeting – 26th June

No one could attend this meeting but D/Cllr Sharp said he would be attending anyway and would update us on anything important.

89.
REPORTS FROM COUNTY AND DISTRICT COUNCILLORS:

County

No Cllr present.

District

ECDC have now had their Annual Council Meeting and Peter Cresswell has been re-appointed as Chair.  The Committee’s have also stayed more or less the same.  D/Cllr Sharp is on Resources and Finance, Licensing and the Shareholder Committee and is a representative on the Police and Crime Panel.  D/Cllr Chaplin is also on the Shareholder Committee and Planning.  They have also both been re-appointed onto the Scrutiny Committee of the Combined Authority.  D/Cllr Sharp asked how the grass cutting was going as he will be speaking to Spencer Clark this week.  The Clerk reported that there have been problems in the cemetery which should now have been sorted out.
90.
CHAIRMANS REPORT:

Nothing to add.

91.
PLANNING:
We had received an application for the Doctors Surgery to vary condition 11.  Cllr Buchanan had been in touch with ECDC Planning regarding this.  The unit which was previously being used as the dental practice is to be used by the Mental Health Trust for psychotherapy for children.  A further application has since arrived applying for extended hours and unrestricted use 7 days a week.  Parish Council discussed this and felt concerned that this was in a residential area and felt those hours needed to be restricted.  D/Cllr Sharp commented that properties in Ancient Meadows had been consulted but those in Lysander Close had not and cllr’s were concerned that they could be disturbed at a late hour by visitors to the site.  Cllr Buchanan felt there was no reason to object to the application for Swynford Paddocks and also that of 6 Arber Close.  The previous application for 16 Arber Close had been rejected and Cllr Buchanan felt we should keep their reasons for this on file for future applications as they stated the main reason as being it did not fit in with the ‘streetscene’ which is something Parish Council has pointed out on previous occasions.  An approval of 20 Tunbridge Close has also been received today.  Cllr Buchanan will send our comments to the Planning Department.
92.
COMMUNITY AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE:
Cllr Jolley was not at the meeting.  The Clerk updated all on the application for S.106 which had changed and Cllr Jolley was starting to fill this in but was waiting for ECDC to come back to him with a query he had.  The bedding plants had now been put in by Reg Webb and the Clerk had bought him a voucher in way of thanks for the work he has done.  Cllr Buchanan commented that the rubbish had not been put out for the last couple of weeks and she had had to fill several binbags.  Cllr Maczkiewicz asked if the Clerk could re-issue the cemetery rota so everyone was aware of when they were due to do it.  Cllr Buchanan also pointed out that one of the graves had sunk and needed filling which the Clerk will arrange.  Cllr Buchanan had received several complaints regarding the grass cutting in the cemetery which the contractors had been made aware of and were remedying.  The Clerk felt that they needed to start cutting much earlier in the year which would have prevented the mess that was then left after the first cut and she had made them aware of this.  Potholes that had been reported have also been filled in.
ACTION: CLERK TO SEND OUT CEMETERY ROTA AGAIN AND SPEAK WITH GRASS CUTTING CONTRACTOR

93.
FINANCE:
a)  to approve payment of outstanding accounts

Mrs C Fullwood – Salary 


£831.17


Mrs C Fullwood – Expenses

    70.80


I Swift – Litter Picking (4 weeks)
    
    52.50


   


A Fullwood – Litter Picking (5 weeks)
    52.50


Balfour Beatty – Structural inspection
  175.61


Bottisham Bowling Club –grant

  200.00


Bottisham & Burwell Photographic –grant   100.00


Cambridgeshire ACRE – payroll

    43.20

Signed and verified by Cllr Bryant and Ogborn.  

b)  Signing of Annual Return
The internal auditor had been and completed his checks and this will be gone through more thoroughly at the next finance meeting which has been set for 9th July 5pm.  The Clerk read out the statements on the annual return and all present agreed that we had complied with all parts throughout the year.  The annual return was then signed by the Chair and the Clerk and will be sent off to the external auditor.  

ACTION:  CLERK TO SEND OFF ANNUAL RETURN

c)  Current income/expenditure
The Clerk distributed a current copy of this which showed expenditure and income for the last 3 months.  We had finished the year 2017/18 on £65855.  There were no comments on the spreadsheet and the Clerk said that she had sent it to all cllr’s and they could let her know if there was anything they were unsure of.

94.
NEW CEMETERY WORKING PARTY:

Cllr Ogborn said they were now ready to approach the Environment Agency.  Our consultant was putting together a draft letter asking advice for the way forward.

95.
PRE-SCHOOL PLAY AREA WORKING PARTY UPDATE:
A meeting had been arranged by Cllr Di Lorenzo who was not present for the 4th July.  Cllr Buchanan said she could not make that date and none of the other cllr’s on that committee were present.  She asked if we could change it to the following week (11th) which the Clerk will try and arrange.  Cllr Di Lorenzo will pass on the paperwork to the Clerk in order for her to invite residents that were interested in helping.
ACTION:  CLERK TO ARRANGE MEETING

96.
POLICY DOCUMENTS:
A meeting had been arranged for 27th June.

97.
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED:

As listed.  We had also received a letter from a group lobbying for support to oppose the  planned incinerator at Amey Cespa in Waterbeach. Most cllr’s were unaware of this as we had not been notified by the County Council or Amey Cespa but it has been forwarded onto all cllr’s and Cllr Bryant asked that they look on the website for further information.
98.
CORRESPONDENCE SENT OUT:

As listed.

99.
CORRESPONDENCE WITH RESIDENTS:
As listed.

100.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:
The next meeting will be Monday 2nd July and will be in the Poppy Room at the Royal British Legion.


